
September 17, 2010  

 

City Council  

Committee Report   
 

To:   Operations Committee and Mayor & Council 

 
Fr:   Richard Perchuk, Operations Manager 

 
Re:    Request for Variance to Keeping of Animals By-law - Berglund 

 
Recommendation: 

 

THAT the Council of the City of Kenora approves a variance to By-law No. 

150-2010 being the Keeping of Animals By-law, specifically for Catherine 
Berglund, 810 River Drive, Kenora, to permit the keeping of 4 dogs, for a 

variance of 2 dogs; and  

THAT this variance is given to the Catherine Berglund for a period of twelve 
(12) months; and 

THAT all four dogs are to be licensed for 2011 when the tags are available. 
 

Background: 
Section 3.1 of By-law No. 150-2010 states that no dwelling or property 

within the municipality shall house more than two dogs. 
 

The City of Kenora received a request for a variance to the Keeping of 

Animals By-law by Catherine Berglund, who is keeping two of her son’s dogs 
while her son seeks accommodations which will accept animals. 

The application indicates that this is not a permanent situation.  
 

Budget:   N/A 
 

Notice: By-law enforcement, Chief Building Official   


